Mentor Soccer Club

Board Meeting Minutes
December 11, 2016
 

In Attendance:

Scott Brown

Aldo Lucrezi
Brian Penkowski

Margaret Brown

Chrystal Poling
Marissa Rogenthien
Lynn Patterson

Jeff Petro
Ken Werner
Len Kostaka
Chris Andreano
Michelle Barkoot

Rich Wachhaus

Mike Kolschetzky

Absent:
Amy Freeman
7:02 pm call to order.
Meeting Minutes
Chrystal motions to approve December meeting minutes with a second from Brian. 8 in favor and 1 abstention, motion passes.
Introduction of members – welcome to Rich Wachhaus, Mike Kolschetzky, and Michelle Barkoot.

Appointment of Officers:

Marissa Rogenthian as Treasurer 9 for 0 against

Margaret Brown as Secretary 9 for 0 against

Amy Freeman is stepping down as VP of Rec. She has recommended Chrystal Poling as next VP of Rec and Brian officially nominates her. Chrystal Poling motions for a vote and Michelle seconds. 8 for 0 against 1 abstention. 

Ken Werner as VP of Wave 9 for 0 against

Jeff Petro as President Jeff is stepping down as President. Aldo nominates Scott Brown 8 for 0 against
Scott Brown as Chairman of the Board – Scott is stepping down. Chrystal nominates Aldo 8 for 0 against 1 abstention.

Finance / Treasurer’s Report – see reports from Marissa
Aldo and I have updated the budget for Indoor session I (attached). Please be prepared to vote on approving this (indoor portion) Sunday night.
Chrystal motions to approve indoor budget and Scott seconded 9 for 0 against budget passes
We have tested the new budget workbook to be sure that all of the formulas work properly, and that all of the links and connectors are correct. If, during your review of the workbook, you find something wrong with the technology (not the actual numbers), please advise me what page, and cell locations you believe are incorrect.

Taxes for last fiscal year were submitted and no issues were found by HW.

Contractor/stipend tax season is close, so Marissa will be working on 1099's starting sometime in January. As a reminder...anyone receiving $600 or more in payment from the club, will be sent a 1099. The club does not withhold taxes, so it is the individual's responsibility to report the amounts in the 1099. We DO send copies to the IRS as required by law.

Finance committee will meet next week to:

Finalize processes for several open items for presentation (for approval) to the board in January.

Review pricing for next year.

Review certain current methods and policies for collecting revenue. We still have far too much effort in collecting fees.
Committee Updates
Comm/PR
Please get me any newsletter articles or items by Thursday Dec 15th.

Created updated donations form for 4v4 tournament and gave to Mark Sobonya

Talked to Lora from Shaker SC about PFC-Wave, verifying uniforms for spring

Updated web site with new Board members
Rec Report
Indoor going well.  We have a great turn out of rec teams.  

Continued with planning for All Star Day.  Scheduled for Friday May 19. Wave please reserve Krueger for Rec that day.

Attended the Ohio North annual awards luncheon where MSC was awarded a $300 grant to purchase benches.  

Registration for spring should open around Jan. 15th.

Preliminary parameters set for spring schedules.

Fall items are in early planning stages (uniforms, schedules, age divisions, pictures, etc.).
Wave Report
The following is an update on the MSC coach leadership plans.  I am requesting Board approval at this Board meeting.

First and foremost, we want to build a leadership structure and team based upon some important core beliefs and values:

- Club "ambassadorship" - leaders should demonstrate greater concern for welfare of the club than their own personal gain

- Integrity - leaderships should display unquestioned integrity and "do the right thing".  Also, it is critical for leaders to always represent the club in a positive manner, even if not agreeing with all club decisions.

- Respect - leaders should demonstrate respect for each other and work well in a collaborative environment

- Commitment to Excellence - leaders should be self-critical and always be looking for ways to improve the club

These core beliefs/values are critical as we look to develop and maintain a positive club culture that will provide the important foundation for the club to improve both now and in the future

Second, at this time, we believe it is in the best interest of the club to employ a TEAM approach to coach leadership.  Specifically, we will use a team of coaches who can work together to move the club in a positive direction.  One benefit of a team approach is that it will build positive momentum and camaraderie more rapidly.  In addition, this arrangement will enable us to take advantage of the various strengths of each coach to best benefit the club.

Third, we are NOT suggesting salaries for any of the leaders at this time.  Instead, each coach will be compensated for their actual time spent in club leadership activities.  This is a benefit as the club can determine whether any specific coach leadership activity is worth the money expended.  This "a la carte" arrangement, as opposed to stipends or salaries, reduces the risk for the club.  In addition, the multiple leadership approach provides the opportunity to assess each individual coach leader prior to contemplating any more permanent assignments that might entail stipends or salaries.

RECOMMENDED COACH LEADERSHIP TEAM:

This is the recommended leadership team, involving 4 major roles:

- Boys Director (Rec/Wave) - Andy Marson

- Girls Director (Rec/Wave) - Marco Gaudio

- Communications Director - Tom Katoch

- Curriculum Development Director - Chris Payne

These coaches were chosen for their outstanding integrity, demonstrated ambassadorship to the club, and ability to respect and work with each other, in addition to their technical knowledge and leadership skills.
Tom Katoch delivers Leadership plan 

Motion to approve the leadership plan was made by Scott and seconded by Aldo. 9 for 0 against motion passes.

Indoor Report/Tournament:
1st Session:

19 Team Participating at Heisley

14 Teams playing games at Heisley, the rest did practices only.

A few went on their own at Force due to Coach preference.

26 players still yet to pay for Session 1, 3 on payment plans. As of meeting time 13 left unpaid.
This continues to be a struggle! A lot of time spent sending out balance reminders.

Will be sending out this weekend the Session 2 signup. Starts Jan 14.

4v4 Heisley Tournament on President Day weekend.

MSC Tournament March 24-26.

Need to start gathering volunteer lists and start asking for gift card donations for Big Board prizes.

----------------------

Tournament Director

All players are paid. Marissa says we were slightly ahead, so I do not see a need to change for Spring Season.

All Teams will be REQUIRED to use club to participate, NO EXCEPTIONS.

I would like to schedule a Team Managers meeting before Spring Season. Date TBD
Administration
President's report: 
Thank you for all the work organizing and conducting the election in November – Margaret and Marissa and everyone else that helped
Old Business
New Business 

Would like to get exit interviews from players leaving the club
Volunteer update – state league scheduler, state league registrar, web master,

Rec registrar, equipment volunteer

Chris – can you update the website with some job descriptions and time commitment for these openings?

Novice and recert ref training to be done on same day

Len please send ref clinic info to Chris for communication

Motion to adjourn is made by Chrystal and seconded by Brian. All in favor – adjourned 8:33 pm.
MSC Action Item Page
1. Chris to look into updating website with volunteer list with job descriptions and time commitments
2. Len, please send ref clinic info to Chris when finalized

Calendar of 2017 Meetings:
January 8

February 12

March 12

April 9

May 14 (Mother’s Day)

June 11

July 9
August 13
September 10
October 8
November 12
December 10
